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EUROPE & CENTRAL ASIA (ECA) MEETING OF MONTREAL PROTOCOL 

AND REFRIGRATION & AIR-CONDITIONING (RAC) EXPERTS 

 

VALENCIA, SPAIN, 18- 21 JUNE 2018 

 

Valencia, Spain, 20 June 2018 – Refrigerant Literacy and Real Alternatives online 

courses to strengthen the knowledge of ozone officers and managers of refrigeration 

associations from Europe and Central Asian countries 

 

Participants of the annual meeting of the Regional Ozone Network for Europe and Central 

Asia (ECA network) in Valencia, which took place in parallel to the 13th Gustaf Lorentzen 

Conference on Natural Refrigerants, were invited to complete at least one of the online 

courses on refrigerant management and technology options. 

 

An impressive number of them followed the call and completed the UN Environment / 
ASHRAE Refrigerants Literacy or the Real Alternatives course. 

 

 
 
From left to right: Mr. Andac Yakut from Turkey, Ms. Claudia-Sorina Dumitru from Romania, 

Ms. Bojana Radeski and Mr. Nemanja Dzinic from Serbia, Mr Vasil Eftimov and Ms. Emilija 

Kjupeva-Nedelkova from Macedonia FYR, Ms. Azra Rogovic-Grubic from Bosnia and 

Herzegovina, Ms. Tatjana Boljevic from Montenegro, Ms. Almira Kapetanovic from Bosnia and 

Herzegovina, Mr. Halvart Koeppen of UN Environment OzonAction, Mr. Bashim Allamyradov 

from Turkmenistan and Mr. Arben Lici from Albania. 
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Both courses are fee-of-charge. The Refrigerant Literacy course includes an online 

assessment and successful candidates can directly print their certificates. The Real 

Alternatives course can be completed online but the issuance of the certificate requires a 

face-to-face assessment.  

 

Congratulation to the successful experts ! 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT 

 

Mr. Halvart Koeppen, Programme Officer 

Email: halvart.koppen@unenvironment.org 
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